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MEMORANDUM 
Board of Supervisors Meeting of June 6, 2019 

TO: Board of Supervisors 

FROM: Hope Sullivan, AICP 
Planning Manager 

DATE: June 4, 2019 

SUBJECT: Late Material Related to Changes Proposed in an Ordinance amending 
CCMC Chapter 4.14 Gaming Licenses and Regulations. 

Staff has received correspondence from Casey J. Stiteler, Associate Attorney with Lewis Roca 
Rothgerber Christie representing Gold Dust West.  The correspondence is attached. 

In general, Mr. Stiteler is seeking clarification in the Ordinance that each gaming license is for 
one physical location.  This has been the staff’s interpretation and practice.  Having said that, 
staff agrees with Mr. Stiteler that there is a benefit to clearly stating such. 

Mr. Stiteler has suggested adding wording to CCMC 4.14.040 as follows: 

1. Each license provide for in this chapter may only be issued to one person for one
physical location, it being the intention of the board …

Staff agrees with the proposed additional language, and recommends the recommended action 
be modified to: 

“I move to introduce, on first reading, Bill No. ___ with the incorporation of the additional 
language identified in the Planning Manager’s memo of June 4, 2019.” 
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